
Airfoiler Meeting Minutes 
September 2023 

 
The September meeting of the Coffee Airfoilers was held September 9th, 2023 at 
the club field. Club President Rudy Cummings called the meeting to order at 
10:02am. There were 18 members present. 
 
Financial Report: Club Treasurer Sandy Green presented the financial report. She 
also reported the club currently has 129 paid members.  A motion to accept the 
financial report was made and seconded. Motion passed. 
 
Field Maintenance: We will have a work day Thursday September 28th to install 
the new metal roof on our concession stand.  Thilo Frish  will lead the work day. 
Volunteers are needed to help install the roofing.  An E-mail reminder will be 
sent for date also. 
 

Old Business 
 

Winter Banquet, 1/27/24: Don Cleveland.  The January club banquet will be held 
at the Lakewood Country Club, January 27th at 6:00pm.  Don will reserve the 
date and pay the reservation fee. Menu will be buffet style. 
 
Giants Over Tullahoma Fun Fly: Bill Crawford has decided not to continue as CD. 
Nick Otterback and Brady Wattenburger will Co-Chair the event next year. 
 
SLACK: Marc Shepard has a link to install Slack on your phone.  An E-Mail will 
go out to all club members with the link 
 
Spooktacular Swap Meet and Fiendishly Fun Fly: October 28th. CD Jonathan Holt 
stated at the August meeting that any club member who mentions “Code 85” to 
him will have free set up for the event. 
 

New Business 
 

Gate Security:  Club President Rudy Cummings. There have been several days 
this past month wh en the field gate has either been left unlocked after everyone 
has left for the day or been improperly locked, which would allow anyone to just 
pull the gate open. Please properly lock the field gate by placing the pin through 
the ring on the post and locking the lock through the hole on the pin with the lock 



on the outside of the ring. 
 
Field Mowing:  Club President Rudy Cummings is asking for volunteers for field 
mowing in 2024 as he will not be as available to mow.  Anyone who would like to 
help will be properly trained on our club mowers. 
 
Float Fly: 9-16-23. CD Mike Jenkins stated the GLC will be available for rest rooms 
next weekend.  Splash fee for the event: $10.00 
 
Music City Warbirds and Classics: October 12-15-23.  CD Paul Green is asking 
for volunteers and will send an e-mail with the the positions that need to be filled. 
 
Club Dues:  At the annual board meeting the board voted to recommend raising 
the club dues to $40 per year.  After an extensive discussion about raising the 
dues, a clarification on changing the dues was requested.  Club Secretary Paul 
Green read the “Dues” clause from the current bylaws to the meeting.  The 
members present agreed the by-laws state that the proposed dues needed to be 
voted upon at the next scheduled meeting.  A notice will be sent to the club via 
Email of the upcoming October meeting vote. 
 
Lipo Battery disposal:  Club president Rudy Cumming stated several bad LiPo 
battery packs had been left in a fire pit.  Please properly dispose of your 
batteries, they are your responsibility. 
 
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:53am. 


